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Welcome to the 2025 School Year. | would like to

begin by congratulating Bodo and Pupil in being

elected School Heads for this year. We'll look
forward to working with them this year.

| would also like to welcome new teaching staff,
A Lekshmy (Secondary Maths Teacher] A Tim
(Secondary English Teacher], A Mark (Phys Ed
Teacher), A Justine (Kindergarten Teacher] and a
welcome back to A Mia (Kindergarten Head].

The school year started early for those students
on the Preparation Course. This course prepares
students to the school and teaches some basic
English. Many thanks to A Richard, A Andrew and
A Ae for their work with this.

The school year began with parent meetings for
all the levels and | thank the parents who
attended these information afternoons. | trust
that it was useful and it is a good opportunity for
staff and parents to connect.

The Secondary level had a special orientation
programme that was run by Secondary 6 for all
the Secondary students. This was lots of fun and
enjoyed by all. The Senior Primary went on a
team building camp which was very productive
for the students.

The staff held a special course for in service
training on Saturday the 17th. This allowed staff
to develop and work on programmes that would
be beneficial to their teaching and also allow
staff to know each other better.

Wai Kru (Teachers Day) was celebrated on
June the 12th with each of the levels in the
school holding special assemblies in the
Auditorium. It was great to see the flower
trays and the work that students did to
celebrate this event.Beyond the flowers is our
appreciation to feel a warm atmosphere with
our students.

We have also had two visits from the Ministry
of Education who have been looking at the
readiness some aspects for the new
semester of the school. It was great to get
the really positive feedback from them.

This semester, we’ve advanced on two fronts:
cutting-edge technology through Al, coding,
and robotics and inner self-strengthening. We
believe this balanced approach will nurture

our students to be ready for the challenges of

.

r. Patravoot Vatanasapt
School Head

this era.”

Assoc.Prof.

Please feel free to contact the school
if you have anything that you wish to discuss
with myself or the staff.
Please phone the school to make an appointment.
Accounting Office: 043-009-717
School Office: 043-009-716
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New Staff at KKVS
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« A. Tim has joined the English Department in the e 919715591 FOUNIBIDINE W LU

Secondary Level. A. Tim comes to us after
teaching firstly in the US and then in South
Korea. He has a lot of experience in teaching
English.

A. Lekshmy is now part of the Maths Department
in Secondary. She comes to us after teaching at
Khon Kaen Wittayon for a number of years and
also from teaching in India. A Lekshmy is very
experienced and we look forward to her helping
our students with their Maths.

A. Justine is from South Africa and is joining the
Kindergarten Department. She has previous
experience teaching in South Africa and also
South Korea. We look forward to her helping
develop new programmes in the Kindergarten
area.

A. Mia is rejoining the Kindergarten Department
as head. A. Mia has previously taught at KKVS
for 6 years and is returning to us after a spell
back in New Zealand. It is great to see her back
with us.

A. Mark has taken the position of PE teacher and
we look forward to working with him as he
develops the PE Department.

ANoey has also joined the Kindergarten
Department where she is a co-teacher with
AMia in the Pre-K and K1 class. She is replacing
A Fuang who abruptly left at the end of May.
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) The School’'s Superyvision

4 I & Monitoring Visit

Khon Kaen Vithes Suksa Bilingual School
welcomed educational supervisors and
presented information regarding the
school’'s supervision and monitoring
visit,which focused on the integration and
implementation of key educational
policies, measures, and overall
readinessfor the opening of the first
semester of the 2025 academic year.

yargdana
shsannuibulng

This event was conducted as part of the
official monitoring process for private
schools under the Office of Khon Kaen
Provincial Education. Held on 28 May
2025
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Preparation Course 2025
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To start our new school year, 14 new students
joined the KKVS Preparation Course which took
place at KKVS school during the last 2 weeks of
the holidays.

The students bonded together well during this
time, making friends, learning about KKVS and
improving their English skills.

The course was led by Ajarn Richard, Ajarn
Andrew and Ajarn Ae. The students participated in
cooking, swimming, English games and activities,
a movie at Central and much much more!

Thank you to all teachers and students who made
these 2 weeks so fun and valuable.

Participating students:

Thorfun, Tota, Allen - Primary 2

Rei - Primary S

Namnan, Papang, |dea, Ryuo, Tawan, PuPha, Tara,
AobAun - Secondary 1

Yong, Aom - Secondary 4
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Secondary
Parents Meeting 2025
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On Thursday 29th May, 2025, Assoc.
Prof. Dr. Patravoot Vatanasapt, the
School  Head, and his
management team invited parents of
students for a presentation in the
Auditorium. After
Patravoot Vatanasapt gave a welcome
and introduction speech, A. Mike, and A.
Gift explained about the policies and
procedures for students, including what
are our expectations of students and
what support is available to them.

Next, the secondary teaching team was
introduced and parents were given an
overview of how the subjects are
organised and what happens in the
lesson for each subject.

At the end of the meeting there was an
opportunity for parents to mingle with
the management and staff, also to ask
any questions they had. It's hoped that
this event provided an opportunity for
new parents to get to know the
management and staff and gain a clear
overview of what their child will be doing
in the coming academic year.

senior

Assoc. Prof. Dr.
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YDUAAIAINNIUALA The students and staff at KKVS held a vote to
weludlead towasansa wsas iaya (ludlad) elect the new student heads for the school
LAZUIIAIIYIUAT L‘é’]\‘ivL‘I/\HJaSJ (‘W’J‘W'J ‘vﬂ,ms‘u year. Congratulations go to
Laanmsimﬂuﬂswsmumssu UsganUn1sAnNEn Mr. Bodo Eberhard Phornsiri

2568 1591581 UL AUINARNA Debuch (Bodo)

and Miss Yanisa
Hengpaibool (Pupil),
who were elected the
Student Heads
2025 School Year.
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Congratulations to Secondary 6 students who were
elected House Heads and Deputies for the School Year 2025.
Head of Naka House is Mr. Thitiphong Chaiyarach (Tee noi)
Deputy of Naka House is Miss Pukchanun Pukthanapat (Puk)
Head of Kylin House is Miss Natthamon Prasertkaew (Pimmy)
Deputy of Kylin House is Mr. Sapon Chanthakham (Pete)
Head of Hanuman House is Mr. Kantatee Chaikanarukkul (Tee)
Deputy of Hanuman House is Miss Niratchaporn Burarungrot (Muay)
Head of Erawan House is Mr. Krittayot Tinop (Tan)

Deputy of Erawan House is Miss Phatcharaporn Patcharakitti (Lin)

We hope you will gain new experiences and skills as you carry out the duties you are required
to do. Tsuisaiuy wivintdniseuagleasvlssaunisaivazinwe vy Tusnsufisuinnnlasunaunune



Secondary
Orientation 2025
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On Wednesdag 4th of June, 2025, Secondarg
6 students organised the Secondary
Orientation, event for Secondary 1 to S5 at
school. The fun began at 135 p.m. and
finished at 4 p.m. While most of the students
were having a great time, the Secondary 6
students had the opportunity to practice
their team-work, organisational and time
management skills.

As a follow up, S.6 had to evaluate the
learning, other outcomes and they will be
presented  with  further  opportunities
throughout the year to work with students,
developing their own interpersonal and

organisational skills. This is in accordance
with the school's philosophy of developing
good morals and ethics, supporting Thai
culture and values that will help to support
them in preparing themselves for life beyond
school.




Military Student Test
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On Saturday, June 8, 2025, A. AumAim led 10
male students from Secondary 4 and 1 male
student from Secondary S to undergo a
physical fitness test for admission into the 1st
year of the Territorial Defense Student Program
for the academic year 2025.

In the first round of testing, 4 students passed.

In the second round, 1 student passed the test.

PISA Project
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Khon Kaen Vithes Suksas Bilingual School had the
honor of participating in the project “Promoting
Integrated Learning in Reading, Mathematics, and
Science Skills”, aimed at enhancing students'
literacy competencies in alignment with the PISA
framework.

We would like to extend our sincere thanks to the
Khon Kaen Provincial Education Office for their
guidance and support, which have contributed
greatly to the ongoing development of more
effective learning experiences for our students.
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TEAM BUILDING BY IRIS PS

I was so happy and my friend was happy too,
ond we jumped into the water again. Then it is
only 10 minutes more so I play with my friend
and then I swim with my friend, then we eat the
snack and we jump to the water again. I just
played a game with my friend. It was so fun,
then when the time was out I needed to go get
changed. I don’t want to get changed. It is so
fun. I want to play again but now we need to
change. Then when we finish, we go back on the
bus and go back to the school and the parents
come and pick us to go back home.

A tradition in KKVS Primary is to have team
building activities or a camp at the beginning of
the school year. This year activities took place
on 22 and 23 Mauy.

On the Thursday, the students did a series of
team building the
including group shapes, ‘channel
ball’, human tangle, ‘grab the egg’ and Moon-
ball.

Then the students cooked their own
together in their team.

challenges in school

auditorium,

lunch

On Friday, we went to Farm & Cafe in Ban Don
Yang. Here we did boating, tie-dyeing, trust
activities and a group brainstorm.

After lunch we headed
Swimming & Learning Centre, also in Ban Don

to Uncle Sam’s

Yang for a fun swim and relax.

As well as having lots of fun, the students
learned about working together and what is
needed to achieve success in a team. Here are 2
pieces of students’ work about the team
building from English class.

PRESENTING.. MOON BALL BY LILLE PS

Last week we had Team Building. I am in Team 3. It
had Anda, Pi Saveeya, Pi Peak, Khaimook and Poon.
We played Moon ball. If you like to play moon ball
you have to try to get the ball that falls down. If
your hand touches the ball you have to slap the
ball to someone in your team. If the ball touches
the ground you have to start again. When we
played moon ball, the points that we got was 10
Points!




Queen Suthida’s Birthday
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honoring and maintain the institutions of the

nation, religion, and monarchy.

-— el &

Present the Scouts Epaulets
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On Wednesday, May 21, 2025,
the Secondary School Scouts
held a ceremony to present the
epaulets to the Senior Boy Scouts .
and Girl Guides in Secondary |
Year 1 for the 2025 academic
year. This symbolizes their full
participation as official members
of the Senior Boy Scouts and Girl
Guides, and serves as a source :
of pride for the students. We would like to smcerelg
thank A. Mike and A. Gift.




‘Teacher. Appreciation Day
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On Thursday, June 12, 2025, KKVS organized the
Teacher Appreciation Day activity for the 2025
academic year. The ceremony was held simply and
was filled with emotion and meaning, continuing
the beautiful Thai tradition of showing respect and
remembering the kindness of teachers who impart
knowledge.

Students from all levels joined together to make
| offering trays for teachers, which are symbols of
respect and humility. Flowers and meaningful
objects were placed on the trays.

In addition, students also learned about the
meaning of morality and education, the importance
of gratitude, and the creation of bonds between
teachers and students. The event also helped
instill in students an awareness of the role of
teachers as guides who help build a solid
foundation in life.

KKVS continues to adhere to the promotion of
morality and all-round learning so that students
will grow up to be quality individuals with good
minds in the future.
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Teeacher Appreciation Day
SulRIns 2568
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‘V % Exciting News from KKVS:
Robots Have Arrived!

This school year, an exciting new initiative has
launched at KKVS — Robotics has officially
joined our Primary curriculum! Our students
have been diving into the world of innovation,
working in small teams to build and program
their very own robots. From assembling parts to
coding them to complete specific tasks, they've
been learning not only the fundamentals of
engineering and technology, but also the
essential skills of collaboration, creativity, and
problem-solving.

It's been incredible to watch their ideas come to
life — and we can’t wait to see where their
curiosity takes them next!
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KKVS & Cambridge IGCSE News
5}5 JnoUscduwusnisaou Cambridge
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ME!

Preparations are now underway for
the Cambridge |IGCSE October—
November examination series. This
year, students in Secondary 4, 5, and
6 will have the opportunity to sit
exams in English, Mathematics, and
the Sciences.

Parents of students who have shown
interest, or whose teachers have
recommended entry based on ability,
will shortly receive letters with full
details and payment instructions.
Once confirmed, exam entries will be
submitted to Cambridge.

Extra preparation classes will be
offered from 4:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m,
with  additional study materials
provided for students to review at
home. These sessions will focus on
real exam content and past papers,
helping students prepare more
effectively. Subject teachers will
contact relevant parents directly.

FOR MORE INFORMATION, PLEASE CONTACT AJARN JOHN
AT JOHN@KKVS.AC.TH

SCAN THE QR CODE TO VIEW THE CAMBRIDGE INTERNATIONAL EDUCATION GOOGLE
CALENDAR.
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S4-6 The Guidance Period
NINSsULUSHUOIUNISIU V.4 - 6

The Senior Guidance Team was honored by the
lecturers and staff from Bangkok University, a
leading institution in creativity, entrepreneurship,
and technology, to organise a guidance activity
for Secondary 4-6 students during the guidance
period on Friday 20th June 2025.

In this activity, students received a variety of

useful information about the faculties and fields
NWEILLuuLLu’Jﬂ’WSﬂﬂWIVL@SULﬂiﬁﬁlmﬂ of study offered by the university, as well as
ﬂimmsslLLauL@’muq%mﬂﬁJ‘m’mmaEJﬂS\‘iL‘VI‘W details about scholarships of up to 100%, which
annvunsAnufuinduANNARS19aSSE allow students to choose options that suit their
nsiugusenaunis wasmalulag saudn interests, aptitudes, and future goals.
ﬂanssuLLuULLu’ﬂmLﬂuﬂLsslusziuusammﬂw’lﬂ‘i/l The guidance atmosphere was warm and
4 - 6 TuAULUZIUY LﬂJmquﬂS‘Vl 20 dqu1eu  inspiring. Students were very interested and

W.A. 2568 enthusiastically exchanged ideas with the team

siuﬂ&'lﬂ%llm\‘lu um,ssluvl,msusuauaﬁa’m of speakers. This was another activity that
‘Via’]EJLLa“LUuUS“IEJ%uLﬂEJ’JﬂUﬂﬂA“’LLa“ﬂ’]"l]’n"d’] helped students think, plan, and prepare with
BN ¢ %NM’I’JVIEHEIEJLU@HBH wiDNTasTe goals for their future education and career paths.

a‘“LElEJGlLﬂEJ’Jﬂ‘UVIuﬂ’lSﬂﬂ‘iﬂ’lﬁ\‘Jﬂ@ 100% Faida Bangkok University aims for Thai youth to grow
Iaﬂ’lasiuumsauu‘in'l\‘jl,aaﬂ%L‘Mmzaﬁmum’m steadily on a quality learning foundation, ready
aula Awunile waziuunelusuiae to step into the future world with outstanding

ussenatunisiuguaduluagneaudu  potential.
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Welcome New Staff
uustiaainsiny

mmsmamuvlmmsauaaumne] Tuszaudu
BYUIa 2 AUWINLSI ﬂauummsmamumvl,@aau
mwm\mqwium'masimumﬂﬂ
Ajarn Justine comes to us after having
completed several years teaching English in
South Korea.

AT T

mmssmsnvl,mmaausvmusdul,mssmauwla
LagayuIa ﬂauuaﬂaﬂSHLmﬂaaustaLsalusua\‘i
LS’WLLEIJEJ’TO"]SEJNﬂ’ﬂﬁJmuLmuW{]w\lﬁmaUN’Wﬂuaﬂ
Ads
Ajarn Mia has previously taught at KKVS and
is excited to be back!

AJARN MIA

s’Jam\‘JﬂsLusmwaumsmﬂw’m’]ﬂum’mmaﬂ
LLa”LS'lmuLmumﬂe] ml”vl,mmsmsm’nﬂua’mwu\ﬁsuad
E]‘L“‘L‘U'WaLWQN@UHNNBGLLHWH’NN?MN 9 T‘Viﬂua‘t,}lna
UVDILSIOIY AL
Kru Noey has recently graduated from university
and we are excited to have her with us to bring us
fresh perceptive and knowledge!
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Wai Kru Ceremony
ws(RIAs Fuauvla

a = S & adqoa o \ 2 W
Tuﬂﬂ’]smnw'\umuﬂmsumuam\ammﬂ

aunamumaﬂ@ﬂssumwmnwma VDURUE
Uﬂmsa\mnmuuamne]ﬂsaumfmmmsmm
S’JumsﬂswwNﬂﬂmsaosvmuwaumammm
‘W'mL’i']wmuam%mnﬁi@wumnmu 80919151
m\nwmsmnmum Lﬂuﬂmsmnw’mmuau
Usgauaduansalunisvineusandiuiug
UNASEINNYINUAI8AY

EI‘IJ[51’11/1‘1/1LLEI"JLiﬁEJOVLG]LQaNQaEJ\‘i"JuVlM"JﬂS
LATLAN ¢ sl &agnseoadonlunistaeiuin
wiuaan likasdidausanlunsnis Juluiagidu
fanssudragludiiulsasou twsnuidulanna
féin 9 | BUARIAINNAISNIALVDUAMUAS
AnuSuTANIUNN VDURAUAIUSUNISATUAYU
agnvladuarnisdvmanldluivanvasvinuss

It has already been a busy start to the
year with events taking place. Thank
you to all the families who were able
to attend our Kindergarten Parents
meeting. It was great to see you all
there and we look forward to a
successful year working alongside you
and your family.

Last week we also celebrated Wai Kru
and the children did an outstanding
job of helping to make the flower trays
and also participating in the ceremony.
Wai kru Day is an important event in
the school calendar as it gives the
children the opportunity to pay their
respect and give thanks to their
teachers for the year. Thank you for
your kind and generous support
sending flowers to school with your
child.
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q. Swimming Class [Byusgun
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This semester all the children have
had the opportunity to take part in
swimming class. The children look
forward to these classes with
anticipation and it has been wonderful
to see the progress and confidence

increase among the children.
Swimming is an important life skill to
learn and it is equally important to
have water safety and awareness. We
have been lucky with the weather and
hope it continues to stay dry so that
we can continue our classes.




‘iMusic and Movement Classes
T NINSSUAUASUHASNISIAADUIRD

[ [ (% 1 a a

LENNNAUSHUNNUNISLYIZINNINTINEURAS  All children have been enjoying taking
uaznisiadaulmiuasaosis Ganssuuall  part in Music and Movement Classes with
Faaliian o lEuansanivnINNAa&s198SSA  Kru Lotte. These classes allow children

1 adqd & a [~3 U

WIUUATE ] U5 TuguSeu L6n VL@S@\?LWN to creatively express themselves through
LAFDUlIANNTINIZENY o uaslaUNAUEUTU  the use of music, song and dance as
NISEAULASDIAUASUAINUANYUSLAN AL they move to different rhythms and have

the opportunity to play a variety of
different instruments.
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School Calendar, 2025 L|:] il

Semester 1 MAcsui 1
July 4-13, 2025 fufi 4-13 nIngmu 2568
Mid Termn Break, Buddhist Lent i’qu'ﬁﬂﬂ'ﬁmﬁﬁﬂuﬁm‘ifwri'i“m
Monday July 28, 2025 Susunsit 28 f13A4) 1AL 2568
King Rama X Birthday - Holiday FuaBunTrrnavaTsienmad 10
Tuesday August 12, 2025 Surnsd 12 Raneu 2568
Queen Sirikits Birthday [Mother's Day holiday] TumBimszeuamssenseulvais [Fuwtn ]
16-19 Septermber, 2025 16-19 fiusnei 2568
Secondary Exams AsEnUTEAUSEIL@nE
Friday 19" of September, 2025 i’up]n-%i'ri 19 fiusneu 2568
Last day in class for Students FugminsvasmaGuud 1 dwiinEeu
24-76 Septermber, 2025 20-26 fUB"EU 2568
SPD's for all students SuileamaSoursamadud 1/2568
27 September - 26™ October, 2025 27 fiuneu - 26 nanma 2568
School Closed for Semester Break Ynnadeud 1/2568
Semester 2 maGeud 2
Monday 27 October, 2025 Tudumin 27 WAL 2568
School opens for Semester 2 Danmasoudi 2/2568
Friday 5 December, 2025 ﬁ’wj*ﬁf’i 5 6u27RU 2568
King Rama X birthday [Fathers Day] Holiday SumdneTuns T ELnnSINaT 9 [Tuvia)
Wednesday 10 December, 2025 ﬁfﬂﬁ‘ﬁ 10 Gumu 2568
Constitution Day - Holiday TUSgEITUYE - Uy
20 December, 2025 to 4 January, 2026 20 gurmy 2568 §3 4 unsiAu 2569
Christmas / New Year Break TuveprTadna/ Dl

For any comments or information, Please contact A. Mike at mikekkvs55@gmail.com
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